June 1, 2010

John Graybeal

University of California, San Diego

9500 Gilman Drive # 0446

La Jolla CA 92093-0446

Dear Mr. Graybeal,

This letter confirms the support of the Open Ontology Repository (OOR) Initiative for the Semantic Collaboration Infrastructure (SCI) proposal. This proposal will provide key services to the Earth and Environmental Sciences community, in a way that reflects the goals and technical needs of the information sciences community.

At the OOR initiative we are pursuing work that share similar objectives particularly regarding registry-repositories. Our mission is to promote the global use and sharing of ontologies by establishing a hosted registry-repository, enabling and facilitating open, federated, collaborative ontology repositories, and establishing best practices for expressing interoperable ontology and taxonomy work in registry-repositories.

Because of our common interests, we are supporting the SCI proposal team with the following contributions:

· Provide a team member to serve on the SCI Advisory Panel.

· Participate in the development of inter-repository APIs and specifications.

· Participate in the workshops organized by the proposal team to identify common technical and community approaches and specification of repositories and related semantic services.

· Participate in a semantic interoperability demonstration project.

The SCI proposal addresses key needs articulated throughout the scientific data community.  We believe our collaboration in the SCI project will result in a community-driven and effective solution, which will benefit the Earth and Environmental Science communities. We look forward to a fruitful collaboration with SCI.

Sincerely,

Prof. Kenneth Baclawski
College of Computer and Information Science

Northeastern University

Boston, MA

